
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

From the desk of our Pastor— 
Fr. Rodolfo 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  

We have already begun the Year of Mercy. 

Our Pope Francis inaugurated it by opening 

the Holy Door at St. PeterËs Basilica in 

Rome on December 8th. Many other holy 

doors followed, including the one at San 

Fernando Cathedral here in San Antonio, 

which was opened by Archbishop Gustavo. 

The Holy Door, as you may know, is a 

symbol. It is the symbol of Christ, the only intermediator to 

God on behalf of man in order to grant graces and blessings. 

Passing through the door means passing through the mystery 

of Jesus Christ in the life of grace, which brings as a result, 

joy and peace. We have been forgiven by God our Lord and 

have been saved from our sins! We cannot stop being 

marveled at the LordËs work in us through Christ our 

Redeemer. As Pope Francis invites us, let us allow to be 

surprised by God. He is never tired of opening our own 

personal doors to tell us that He loves us and want to share 

with us His eternal and divine life. Many a time we are afraid 

to experience joy and peace and happiness. We are suspicious 

of those experiences and we think that we cannot ever attain 

anything that would last; maybe because our heart has been 

deceived so many times or has been hurt by so many of our 

loved ones. We shut the door of our heart and allow 

pessimism or sadness to permeate it with its stench and filth. 

Let us not be afraid of opening our own doors and let some 

new heavenly fresh air enter and with it, GodËs love. He is the 

only one who will never disappoint, who will always be there, 

even to forgive. Let us experience the encounter with GodËs 

grace which renews and recreates everything.  Blessings to 

you and to your family as we enter this Extraordinary Year of 

Mercy. 

                         Your servant in the priesthood of Jesus Christ,  

                          Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

From the desk of our Associate Pastor—
Fr. Gustavo 
Greetings to all, 

1 would like to reflect on the words of 

Pope Francis as we inaugurate the Year 

of Mercy. In his second Sunday of 

Advent homily, Pope Francis referred to 

Sundayôs liturgy in which John the 

Baptist, preaches "a baptism of repentance for the forgiveness 

of sins." The Holy Father pointed out that conversion is not 

just for atheists but also for those who already consider 

themselves Christians. Pope Francis states: ñNo one can say: 

I'm fine. Not true, it would be presumptuous, because "we 

must always be converted."  The Pope then invited the faithful 

ask themselves some questions. "Is it true that we feel how 

Jesus feels? For example, when we suffer some wrong or 

some affront, do we react without animosity of heart and 

forgive those who ask your forgiveness?ò When we are called 

to share joys and sorrows, do we sincerely weep with those 

who weep and rejoice with those who rejoice? When we 

express our faith, do we do so with courage and simplicity, 

without being ashamed of the Gospel? Pope Francis 

emphasized that we must always have the same sentiments 

that Jesus had, adding, John the Baptistôs voice cries out even 

in today's deserts of humanity with its closed minds and stony 

hearts, and makes us wonder whether we are actually going 

the right way, and living a life according to the Gospel. 

Salvation, the Pope said, ñis offered to every human, to every 

people, without exception, to each of us. None of us can say, 

'I am holy, I am perfect, I am already saved'. No. Again, we 

must take this offer of salvation.ò For this reason, we must 

use the Year of Mercy to go further on this path of salvation 

- the way that Jesus taught us - for God wants all humans to 

be saved through Jesus Christ, the only mediator.  On 

Tuesday, the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary, Pope Francis solemnly inaugurated the 

Jubilee Year of Mercy with the celebration of the Holy 

Sacrifice of the Mass. ñThis Extraordinary Holy Year is itself 

a gift of grace,ò the Pope said in his homily. To pass through 

the Holy Door means to rediscover the infinite mercy of 

the Father who welcomes everyone and goes out 

personally to encounter each of them.” This 

Extraordinary Holy Year is itself a gift of grace. This will be a 

year in which we grow ever more convinced of Godôs mercy. 

How much wrong we do to God and His grace when we speak 

of sins being punished by His judgment before speaking of 

being forgiven by His mercy (cf. Saint Augustine, De 

Praedestinatione Sanctorum, 12, 24)! But that is the truth. We 

have to put mercy before judgment, and in any event Godôs 

judgement will always be in the light of his mercy.   

Continued on next page 1st column 

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by Jeanette Morrisett in 

Memory of Harry & Mary Geyer (12/06-12/20). 

 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by Jeanette Morrisett In 

Memory of Jesse Morrisett and Janice Norman (12/06-12/20). 

   

          Sunday December 6th, 2015   Attendance 737 

                    Sunday Collection      $  15,012.50  

                    Building Fund            $    3,577.00 

                 Church Loan as of  December 13th 

                                        $ 97,273.56 

Sacristans, Ushers, Lectors, and Eucharistic Ministers are 

reminded to pick up your Ministry books at the Parish 

Office. There will be no 8:00am Morning Mass on 

December 24th, and on December 25th there will be no 

6:30pm Eucharistic Divine Mercy Holy Hour. 



 

December 13, 2015  — Third Sunday of Advent    

St. Jerome Altar Society  
Altar Society’s Christmas Party and 

Grinch Exchange is on Tuesday, 

December 15th Doors open at 5:30pm to 

decorate the Flanagan Administration Hall.   

Party begins at 6:30pm Flanagan Hall. All 

the Ladies of the Parish are invited to 

attend.  Bring a $15 present to exchange & a dish to share 

at our party meal. Also, we will be collecting requested items 

to help the St. Vincent de Paul Pantry: small bottles of cooking 

oil, small jars of jelly, small cans of fruit, canned corn, canned 

peas, tomato sauce, toothpaste, toothbrushes, bath soap, & 

shampoo. God bless you and your families for your dedication 

and service to our parish.  For more information about the 

Altar Society you may contact Darlene LaVelle at 274-2555.  

St. Jerome Companions for the Journey  

The Companions for the Journey 

with our Mother of Sorrows is 

gathering on Thursday, December 

17th at 6:30pm to 8:00pm in Pruski 

Hall. Our topic of discussion will be 

ñRemembering & Sharingò. Bring 

Pictures of your loved ones to share 

and remember. We are planning a Pot 

Luck Supper with a Christmas theme. 

The staff will provide the main dishes 

and the guests are asked to bring a 

side dish or dessert, whatever you prefer. Our staff of 

counselors will be on hand to give professional advice if 

needed. Even if you have not attended before, you are 

welcome. All those who did attend, we hope to see you again.  

Just a reminder: Every First Friday a Mass is celebrated in 

honor of the deceased members of our Parish and those who 

are homebound/sick. The intentions of those who are sick and 

those who are grieving the lose of a loved one are 

remembered.  This will be listed in the bulletin, for the week 

of the First Friday of the month.  If you wish us to come to 

your home to bring the Holy Eucharist or to pray with you, or 

you just want  s.   Please contact Alice Rutkowski at 210-296-

1380 and one of our members will be at your service.  May 

Our Mother of Sorrows through Jesus Bless You always.  

The St. Jerome 11:00am Choir invites  all parishioners 

who are interested in singing with the choir for the 10:00am 

Christmas Day Mass to contact Karen Foster at 210-415-2257. 

St. Jerome 8:30am Choir is inviting anyone who may be 

interested in participating at the Christmas Eve 5:00pm Mass 

to join rehearsals every Thursday evening at 7:00pm in the 

church. Contact Roxanne Zigmond at 210-415-7821 for 

further information. The St. Jerome 5:00pm Choir is inviting 

parishioners who are interested in singing for the Christmas 

Midnight Mass to contact Jeanette Morrisett at 210-649-2301. 

The St. Jerome Spanish Choir invites all parishioners who 

are interested in signing for the 7:00pm Christmas Eve Mass 

to contact Jeanette Morrisett at 210-649-2301. 

St. Jerome Choirs  

All Parishioners are invited to 

attend the Parish Christmas 

Potluck Party on December 16th, 

from 7:00pm until 9:30pm in the 

O’Brien Hall. Parishioners are  

asked to bring a side dish or 

dessert. The Men’s Club has 

graciously agreed to provide the 

meat for the meal.   

 

Please note: Dolores Dennehy is the 

new Eucharistic Adoration 

coordinator. A sign up sheet is 

provided for those wishing to adore 

the Lord, at the side entrance of the 

chapel.  If you are interested  in 

committing to a weekly hour of 

adoration, please sign in, so that 

Dolores has your number and can 

place you on her list.   If you are unable to make your 

scheduled Holy Hour, you may contact Dolores at 210-648-

Continued from page 1 
In passing through the Holy Door, then, may we feel that we 

ourselves are part of this mystery of love.  Let us set aside all 

fear and dread, for these do not befit men and women who are 

loved. Instead, let us experience the joy of encountering that 

grace which transforms all things.  His Holiness states that as 

we pass through the Holy Door, we also want to remember 

another door, which fifty years ago the Fathers of the Second 

Vatican Council opened to the world. This anniversary cannot 

be remembered only for the legacy of the Councilôs 

documents, which testify to a great advance in faith. Before all 

else, the Council was an encounter. A genuine encounter 

between the Church and the men and women of our time ï an 

encounter marked by the power of the Spirit, who impelled 

the Church to emerge from the shoals which for years had 

kept her self-enclosed so as to set out once again, with 

enthusiasm, on her missionary journey. 

                          Sincerely In Christ,                                                                                 

               Fr. Gustavo Montanez   

This weekend after all Masses, the Girl Scouts will 

be having a Bake Sale. On Sunday, the Girl Scouts 

will also be selling sausage wraps along with the 

baked items.  Thank you in advance!  

St. Jerome Girl Scouts  

The Boy Scout Coffee delivery is this weekend!  

Note: The Parish office will be closed on December 24th & 25th. 



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

Open your soul  in  Eucharistic Adoration  
to the Mercy of the Lord. 

St. Jerome has the Divine Mercy 

Eucharistic Holy Hour every  Friday.  The 

Holy Hour begins at 6:00pm which 

includes the recitation of the Divine Mercy 

Chaplet, Exposition of the Blessed 

Sacrament, and ending with Benediction, 

at 7:00pm. All parishioners are welcome!    

Christmas Mass Schedule  

 

Dec 24th    5:00pm Christmas Eve    

       7:00pm (Spanish) Mass 

Dec 25th    Christmas Midnight Mass 

Dec 25th    10:00am Christmas Day Mass 

Please remember our on-going CCD Canned Food Drive!  

It is time to fill the food pantry here at St. Jerome and help 

those in need within our parish community! Tis the season to 

share with all in need. Help Delia Lopez and Bonnie Laskowski 

fill their food pantry by sending your child/children with a 

canned good to their CCD classroom. The class with the most 

donated canned goods will win a class party! Drop any non 

perishable items off to the CCD office or 

the parish office.  Mark your calendars - 

there will be No CCD classes held on Dec. 

20th or Dec. 27th due to the Christmas 

Holidays.  All CCD classes will resume on 

Sunday, Jan. 3, 2016. Advent blessings! 

Sandi Dorsey, DRE 210-260-3489 

World Day of Prayer for Vocations 2016 

Pope Francis invites the people of God to pray for vocations. 

The World Day of Prayer for Vocations is commemorated 

on the Fourth Sunday of Easter, which in 2016 will be on  

April 17th. The Church is the house of mercy, and it is the 

ñsoilò where vocations take root, mature and bear fruit. His 

Holiness on the occasion of the 53rd World Day of Prayer for 

Vocations, invites all the faithful to reflect upon the apostolic 

community, and to give thanks for the role of the community 

in each personôs vocational journey.  During the course of this 

Extraordinary Jubilee of Mercy, all the baptized may 

experience the joy of belonging to the Church and rediscover 

that the Christian vocation, just like every particular vocation, 

is born from within the People of God, and is a gift of divine 

mercy. Blessed Paul VI, in his exhortation Evangelii 

Nuntiandi, described various steps in the process of 

evangelization. One of these steps is belonging to the 

Christian community (cf. no. 23), that community from which 

we first received the witness of faith and the clear 

proclamation of the Lordôs mercy. This incorporation into the 

Christian community brings with it all the richness of 

ecclesial life, particularly the sacraments. Indeed, the Church 

is not only a place in which we believe, but it is also an object 

of our faith; it is for this reason that we profess in the Credo: 

ñI believe in the Churchò.  More information about  the World 

Day of Prayer for Vocations will be provided in next weekôs 

bulletin, along with other information about the Jubilee Year 

of Mercy. 

St. Jerome CCD News  

As the first semester 

comes to a close, 

TMIY would like to 

give a HUGE thank 

you to everyone that 

made it such an 

enormous success! The stories of King David's failed 

leadership to his transformation and being the only man in 

Scripture to be called "a man after God's own heart" gives us 

ALL hope that our salvation is closer than we think! Please 

join us for the Spring Semester beginning January 12th at 

6:30pm to 8:00pm. This new semester is designed for those 

looking to take the next step and to learn how to discern the 

will of God in their lives. "Spiritual Formation" is deeper than 

just learning and more profound than just training. It allows us 

to understand more fully the life to which God is calling us and 

to help kindle the desire for such a life.  

"As iron sharpens iron, so one man sharpens another"        

Proverbs 27:17 

We congratulate Mason John Ivanisevc, the child of 

Linnea & Miso Ivanisevc, who was baptized last Sunday, 

December 6th.   May God shower His blessings upon you. 

A Minute for Your 

Marriage  

Parenting ð How 

To Take Young 

Children to Mass.  

 

An excerpt from the article by Stacey and Josh Noem 

Sometimes at the end of Mass a parishioner comes up to us 

and says ñYour three children are so well behaved!ò Our 

standard response is either, ñThank you. we work at itò or 

ñThank you, some days are better than others.ò The ñbetterò 

days are the product of years of articles and brochures we 

read on taking children to Mass. Read the whole article at 

the link below or visit our parish website Marriage Covenant 

Ministry for what to do. 

www.foryourmarriage.org/how-to-take-young-children-to-

mass/.  Many thanks to those who supported our bake sale 

last weekend. May God bless your kindness. We look 

forward to fellowship in January 2016.  For more 

information about the Marriage Ministry is may contact Chip 

& April Moxley at 210-838-4186 or Gina Cartwright & 

tel:210-260-3489
http://www.foryourmarriage.org/how-to-take-young-children-to-mass/
http://www.foryourmarriage.org/how-to-take-young-children-to-mass/
http://www.foryourmarriage.org/how-to-take-young-children-to-mass/
http://covenantoflove.org/
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Beginning December 8th and continuing through the Year of 

Mercy, Fr. Rodolfo and Fr. Gustavo will be offering 

confessions a half hour before each Mass.  Many graces are 

received through the Sacrament of Reconciliation along with  

spiritual healing and transformation.    

Pictured above is the Life Teen  2
nd

 Annual Wounded Warri-

or Project. 

 

Life Teen had the honor to serve our wounded warriors on 

December 5, 2015.   

 

Together these teens built over 700 baskets for wounded war-

riors and nurses.  

 

 

We would like to thank all these teens for their service and 

Life Teen will be hosting a Live Nativity on December 

21st from 6:00pm-8:00pm. More details about this event are 

forthcoming.  Anyone interested in helping with this event or 

lending a live animal or two for the display are asked to 

contact Jessica Lubianski 210-485-9872.  The Men’s Club 

has joined forces with Life Teen in a mission to keep 

families warm this winter during a Winter Coat Drive.  

Jacket/coat donations of any size are needed to make this 

project a success.  Donations may be placed, in the box 

located, in the Gathering Area of our church.  Donations will 

be accepted through Sunday, December 27th.  Please contact 

Allen Pruski at 210-269-0263 or Jessica Lubianski 210-485-

9872 for more Information about this special project. 

Pictured below is our Life Teen group during the 2nd Annual 

Wounded Warrior Project, which was held on December 5, 

2015. The teens put together over 700 baskets for wounded 

warriors and nurses.   Thank you Life Teen! 

December 13th, 2015 at 6:00 PM 

This will be an exciting and entertaining night filled 

with music, laughter, and the discovery of the true 

meaning of Christmas.  Join us as you are called to: 

“Focus on CHRISTmas!” 

Location: Obrien Hall  Time:  6:00 PM – 7:00 PM 

Refreshments and Cookies will be provided.   

Hosted by: St. Jerome Life Teen & CCD Classes  

All Parishioners, Families, and Guests are invited!  

 

 

 

You are invited to help serve a hot meal 

 to San Antonio's homeless at Haven for Hope 

located at the St. Vincent de Paul kitchen. (St. 

Vinnie's at the Prospectôs Courtyard), 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Provide volunteer names to a TMIY representative, 

For safety reasons women volunteers serve in food line 

Must be 18 years of age, no open toe-shoes, at least 6 

volunteers are needed, and you must wear hat or hair net. 

 

Contact John Dix at email: TMIY@stjeromesatx.org  

For directions please visit: 
 http://www.havenforhope.org/new/directions.aspx  

Haven for Hope 

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ρτȟ ςπρυ 

τȡσπ ÐÍɂφȡππÐÍ 

ɉÍÕÓÔ ÁÒÒÉÖÅ ÂÙ τȡρυɊ 

-ÕÓÔ ÈÁÖÅ 

A donation of $150 dollars per Prayer Garden paver are 

currently being accepted until there are no more spots. If you 

are interested, please fill out the form located in the Gathering 

Area of the Church or contact Frank Bennett.  There are only a 

few spaces left.  



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

On the 8th of December, Feast of the 

Immaculate Conception, Pope Francis open 

the Holy Door of Saint Peter's Basilica. A 

symbolic gesture to mark the opening of the 

Extraordinary Holy Year dedicated to Mercy.  

This Holy Year came as a surprise when the 

Pope first called for it on March 13th during a 

Penitential service in Saint Peter’s Basilica. 

 

Once, the Holy Doors of the Major Basilicas in 

Rome were not as magnificent to look at as 

they are today.  Simplicity was the norm 

rather than elaborate with bronze decorations 

they were in plain wood and bricked in on 

both sides. That’s to say from the years 1500 to 

1950. 

 

The knocking down of any such door, even 

after that date, was a worrisome affair as 

masons had to be make sure rubble did not 

reach anywhere near those standing by.  Something that has not always been avoided. 

 

After these masons, or ‘San Pietrini’, as the Basilica’s masons are known, had accomplished their task, the Pope took a 

hammer and in a symbolic gesture tapped on the Holy Door and pushed it open.  Point of fact, silver and gold were also 

used for a couple of the bricks to be symbolically placed within the walls as reported in a Chronicle of the Jubilee Year 

of 1423:“ people show such devotion to the bricks and cement fragments that as soon as the door is uncovered they are 

carried away in a general frenzy”. 

 

There are four Holy Doors, in Rome, one at each of the Major Roman Basilicas, they are Saint John Lateran, Saint 

Mary Major, Saint Paul’s Outside- the-Walls and of course Saint Peter’s Basilica.  At Saint Peter’s Basilica while the 

last wooden door was installed during the pontificate of Benedict XIV in 1748, the one we see today was placed there in 

1950.  Like most of the doors to the Basilica, this bronze one is relatively modern.  It was designed by Vico Consorti 

during the pontificate of Pius XII who drew attention to the symbolic significance attached to the Holy Door from a 

biblical, theological, liturgical and pastoral point of view in terms of “salvation history”. “The panels represent scenes 

which have themes that every ‘Holy Year’ have. This Holy Year is the Jubilee Mercy.  Reconciliation, between God and 

man is very important. For example, there’s the representation of Our Lord telling the Apostles you must forgive your 

brother seventy times seven not just seven times. There is the representation of the Crucifixion, another has the 

representation of the Resurrection.  Pilgrims come to cross the threshold of Saint Peter’s Basilica and are meant to 

repent while they do, so they may gain access to grace and reconciliation. 

 

The concept of the Holy Door was introduced in the year 1500 by Alexander VI, the Borgia pope and to note 

And to note that Pope Francis has added his personal stamp on the traditional ritual for a Jubilee year.   Recall how 

during his first Apostolic journey to Africa, while in Bangui, the capital of  the Central African Republic, breaking with 

tradition,  The Pope symbolically opened the first Holy Door of this Jubilee Year of Mercy away from Rome.  It was a 

large plain wooden door, simple as holy doors once were centuries ago and as many still are right across the world today. 

 

Pilgrimage Sites for Holy Doors through the Deaneries of the Archdiocese of San Antonio are: 

San Fernando Cathedral, Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Holy Trinity, Sacred Heart, St Anthony 

Mary Claret, St. Joseph, St. John Neumann, St. Andrew, Basilica of the National Shrine of the Little Flower, St. Peter 

and St. Paul,  Holy Name, St. Mary Magdalene, St. Vincent de Paul, Mission San Jose, San Juan de Los Lagos, and       

St. George Maronite. 
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SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Engaged couples should make arrangements 

with Pastor at least six months in advance. 

Sponsor couple or engaged encounter weekend 

required before a wedding can be scheduled. 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

Baptismal Instruction for parents and sponsors 

is held the third Thursday of each month from 

7:00pm-8:00pm. Participants MUST register 

prior to the class by contacting the Parish Of-

fice. A birth certificate must be brought to the 

class. Sponsors must be practicing Catholics. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday 4:00 p.m.-4:50 p.m. or by appoint-

ment. 

VISITATION OF THE SICK 

Please notify the church office of a parishioner 

who is homebound or ill at home or in the 

hospital. 

FUNERALS 

If a member of the immediate family dies in 

the Lord, please notify the parish office before 

making arrangements with the funeral home. 

Mass Intentions 

Monday, December 14,  8:00am 

ÀFr. John Flanagan, ÀJason Kelley, 

 

Tuesday,  December 15,  8:00am  

ÀAnton, Ruth, & Tommy Ibrom, ÀDarrell Davis 

ÀJason Kelley,  

For the Special Intention of RC 

Birthday Blessings for Karen McManus 

 

Wednesday, December 16,  8:00am 

ÀJason Kelley, 

For the Healing of Reese Pruski 

 

Thursday,  December 17,  8:00am  

ÀJason Kelley,  

For the Healing of Reese Pruski 

 

Friday,  December 18,  8:00am   

ÀHenry & Louise Bronder,  ÀJason Kelley 

For the Healing of Reese Pruski 

 

Saturday, December 19, 5:00pm  

ÀFor the Deceased Members of the Bednarz, Dlugosh 

& Royce Families, ÀJoe Stobbs, ÀAnita Champagne,  

ÀJason Kelley, ÀElaine Pawelek. 

ÀFor the Deceased Members of the Ed Brysch Family, 

ÀAlouis & Ernestine Lejeski,   

For the Deceased & Living Members of the St. 

Benedict Branch 200-Catholic Life Insurance 

For the Healing of Reese Pruski 

 

Sunday,  December 20, 8:30am  

ÀWilbert Schick, ÀClaude Ciomperlik,  

ÀHenry & Louise Bronder, ÀDavid Kvapil, 

ÀLarry Yanta, ÀJason Kelly, ÀFrank & Helen Lazar, 

ÀButch Bednorz, ÀAshlee Green, 

ÀFor the Deceased Members of the Schneider, 

Wenzel, Christa, & Klepac Families 

For the Healing of Reese Pruski,For the Healing 

Dorothy Kvapil,For the Healing of Maggie Ibrom 

 

 Sunday,  December 20, 11:00am  

ÀAnita Champagne, ÀJennifer Pawelek 

ÀDoug Tise,  ÀFrank Lazar,  ÀBill Gillespie, 

ÀDeceased Members of the Dreyer & Snoga Family, 

For a Special Intention of a Parishioner 

For the Healing of Agnes & Lambert Gawlik 

 

Sunday, December 20, 1:00pm 

For the Healing Javier Auguilar 

Please Pray for the 

 following: 
Jessica Ahr, Johnny Ahr, Javier 

Aguilar, Glenn Andrews, Terri 

Appelt, Carol Barnett, Cooper 

Barnett, Ronnie Barnett, Marcy 

Berden, Terry Botkin, Courtney 

Burton,  Charlie Chavez, Clarkson 

Family, Nancy Corando, Sandra 

Dorsey,  Judy Evans, Enrique 

Flores, Elaine Forrest, Shirley 

Friesenhahn, Jesse Garcia, James 
Gawlik,  Amanda Gawlik, Agnes 

Gawlik, Lambert Gawlik, Ramon 

Gaytan, Irene Gerlich, Mellisa 

Gonzales, Lucy Golla, Gina 

Guerra, Lillian Harmon, John 

Hessling, Bill Hosek, Jr., Susan 

Hosek, Maggie Ibrom, Kenneth 

Jarzombek, Ray Johnson,  Gilbert 

Kiolbassa, Margie Kiolbassa,  

Tillie Kosub, Connie Kuykendall, 

Dorothy Kvapil, Charles & June 

Lammons, David Lammons, 

Jennifer Laskowski,  Rosalie Leal, 

Susan Lyssy, Maddie McClain, 

Michael Lyssy,  Doris Mergele,  

Margorite McMann, Theo 

Mihalski, Margie Muhula, Lenior 

Moy,  Patricia Moy, Arnold Lyro, 

Karen Jo Marshal, Jacob Martin, 

Ronald Miller, Yolanda Moreno, 

Cindy Murray, Alice Pollok, Annie 

Pruski, Reese Pruski, Olga Quiroz, 

Gwen Raabe, Deanna Real, Rita 

Real, Joseph Reese, Randall Reese, 

Catherine Richter, Terri Royce, 

Sandra K. Schutlz, Christine Scott,  

Jacob Scott,  Priscilla Schier, 

Raymond Skloss, Gene Snoga, 

Anton Strzelczyk,  Helen 

Syamken, Rose Tabbert, Kathy 

Tausch, Tara Thurman & Baby 

Madison, John Thornton, Sylvia 

Trujillo, Colby Turk, Thomas 

Turk, Louis Vontur, Elenor 

Vrzsalik, Latham Walleck, Daniel 

Warzecka,  Barbara Wiatrek, Kyle 

Wiatrek, Nicole Winston,      

James H. Winston, Barbara 

Witherspoon,   Mary Zrenner 

 

Please Pray for our  

Military:  Caleb Brooks, Derek 

Christa, Ryan Deuvall, Wayne 

Hosek, Michael Weston, Eric 

McDonald, Eric Williamson, 

Omero Lopez, Ryan Clemons,  

Kevin Kotrola, Matt Kuwamoto, 

Sicily Rios,  Elizabeth Ferris,   

Suzanne Lonsberry,             

Victoria Kuelbs, Marissa Rakowitz 

Carlton  

 

PARISH STAFF 

Fr. Rodolfo Caballero, PastorðRodolfo.Caballero@stjeromesatx.org 

Fr. Gustavo Montanez, Associate Pastor 

Gustavo.Montanez@stjeromesatx.org 

Charles Lammons, Deacon (Retired) 

Patricia.Flores@stjeromesatx.orgðParish S       

Sandra Dorsey, DRE@stjeromesatx.orgðDRE Contact 260-3489 

        PARISH OFFICE:  210-648-2694 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL  

 

Larry Keller, President, Bill Thoms, Vice President 

Frances ZunkerastoralCouncil@stjeromesatx.org 

MembersðCynthia Farmer, Lloyd Welty, Rusty Galbraith, Kellie 

Wiatrek, Catherine Richter, Gwen Rabbe        

                  FINANCE COUNCIL—

FinanceCouncil@stjeromesatx.org          Meets 2nd Tuesday of the 

month at 4:00pm                               Jerry Pruski, President, 

Members-George Kiolbassa, Burnell Gates, Pelagius 

Moczygemba, Wayne Pape, Mary Pawelek, Mark Blandford, 

Anthony Mihalski, Jackie Sczepanik                                           

PARISH LIFE                           Eucharistic Ministers—                                                                   

Terri Hartman 385-4115,  EucharisticMinisters@stjeromesatx.org    

Lector Ministry—                                                                        

Melissa Galbraith 606-0293, Lectors@stjeromesatx.org                   

Altar Servers—                                                                                

Roxanne Zigmond 415-7821, AltarServers@stjeromesatx.org

Darlene LaVelle, 274-2555, AltarSociety@stjeromesatx.org            

Senior Gathering 2nd Thurs. 11:00 a.m.                                       

Joyce Royce 649-1210, SeniorGathering@stjeromesatx.org          

A.C.T.S.—Daryl Wagoner 316-2160, MensACTS@stjeromesatx.org                

                                                

Allen Pruski 269-0263,MensClub@stjeromesatx.org                         

C.Y.O.—-3rd Tuesday 6:30 p.m.                                                    

Crystal Walter ð210-387-5345,  CYO@stjeromesatx.org                                                 

That Man Is You—-                                                                        

John Dix  830-730-9201, TMIY@stjeromesatx.org                                           

Boy Scouts—Tuesday 7:00 p.m.                                                      

Jason Eittriem 627-3844, BoyScouts@stjeromesatx.org                         

Cub Scouts—-

CubScouts@stjeromesatx.org                            

Debbie Balderas 232-6107, GirlScouts@stjeromesatx.org 

Music Ministry—                                                                       

Jeanette Morrisett 649-2301, MusicMinistry@stjeromesatx.org       

Youth Ministry—                                                                          

Daniel Rocha 286-1944, YouthMinistry@stjeromesatx.org                

Little Rock Scripture—-                                                                 

Louis Rios  648-1900, LRS@stjeromesatx.org                              

R.C.I.A.—-Every Monday 7:00 p.m.                                                 

Kim Pruski 275-0421, RCIA@stjeromesatx.org                                    

Hall Rentals—-                                                                                        

Diane Swientek 219-6646, HallRentals@stjeromesatx.org                       

St. Jerome Cemetery—                                                                   

Marilyn Rivas 846-5038, SJCemetery@stjeromesatx.org                   

Ushers—-                                                                                          

Gwen Raabe 848-8369, Ushers@stjeromesatx.org                                      

Companions for the Journey—3rd Tuesday 10:00 a.m.                       

Alice Rutkowski 296-1380, Companions@stjeromesatx.org                  

Baptismal  Class—- Baptismal@stjeromesatx.org                                                                    

Conrad Urteaga 838-4186                                                                   

Life Teen—                                                                                    

Jessica Lubianski  485-9872,  LifeTeen@stjeromesatx.org              

Marriage Ministry—Chip & April Moxley 210-834-0052, 

mailto:Lectors@stjeromesatx.org

